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400 PERSONNEL 
 

456 SUBSTITUTE INSTRUCTOR PAY SCHEDULE 
 
 

I. Definition 
 
A daily substitute teacher is a person hired to replace an absent teacher on a daily basis to cover 
the teacher’s regular assignment for that day pursuant to the direction of the building principal 
or assigned supervisor. 
 
A long-term substitute teacher is a person hired to replace an absent teacher on a long-term basis 
to cover the teacher’s regular assignment performing all duties of the absent teacher pursuant to 
the direction of the building principal or assigned supervisor.  In accordance with Minn. Stat. 
section 179.03, a licensed long-term substitute shall be considered a long-term substitute when 
they are in the same position for 31 days or more. 
 
II. Compensation 
 
Daily substitute teachers shall be paid an established hourly rate consistent with the portion of 
the day actually worked or required by the payment policies if the District uses a contracted 
service. 
 
Long-term substitute teachers will be paid as determined by the agreed upon placement on the 
teacher salary schedule. 
 
The Board of Education shall annually approve the daily substitute hourly rate prior to the 
beginning of each school year. 
 
III. Benefits 
 
Regular daily and long-term teacher substitutes are not entitled to insurance benefits granted to 
regular or part-time district teachers.   Long-term substitute teachers are eligible for pro-rated 
leave benefits. 
 
IV. Internal Substitute Instructor 
 
District 917 teachers assigned by their principal/supervisor to teach beyond their normal student 
contact hours shall be paid their hourly rate pro rata to the employee’s contract for the additional 
student contact time. 
 
District 917 program assistants with teacher licensure who agree to a substitute assignment for a 
short-term assignment shall be paid their program assistant’s hourly rate or teacher daily 
substitute hourly rate whichever is greater.  The program assistant will also maintain their 
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insurance and leave benefits.  When a program assistant agrees to a long-term substitute 
assignment, hourly pay will be determined by the agreed upon placement on the teacher salary 
schedule.  The program assistant will also maintain their insurance and leave benefits when in a 
long-term teacher substitute assignment. 
 
V. Summer School Substitute Instructor Pay 
 
Summer school substitute instructors shall be paid the daily substitute teacher rate.  District 917 
contracted teachers who substitute during summer school sessions shall be paid their hourly rate 
pro rata to the employee’s contract. 
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